TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS

FROM:
NANNETTE JOHNSTON, SUPERINTENDENT

DATE:
August 20, 2014
SUBJECT:
Approval of the wOODLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOLWIDE FUNDRAISER AUGUST 8-25, 2014 FOR THE FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER.                                                      
FACTS:

Woodland Elementary School  is seeking permission from the Board to host a schoolwide fundraiser during the upcoming school year.  The proposed fundraiser will be used by the Family Resource Center for the following reasons: 
A.  Funds generated will be deposited in the Woodland Family Resource Center’s “non-grant” account to be available to assist needy families with items such as heating assistance, clothing assistance, transportation assistance to attend important school meetings, food, utility assistance, etc. once all other resources have been exhausted. 
All students will be invited to participate in this fundraiser held at the school.  Participation will be voluntary and there will be no penalty for not participating.  All students in the school can benefit from the funds raised.  
Per new Redbook policies enacted on July 1, 2013, all parent organizations are now considered booster clubs that must follow the booster club regulations of the Redbook.  One regulation is the approval of schoolwide fundraisers by the Board of Education.  Attached to this decision paper is a F-SA-2A form required per the Redbook for the fundraisers.  The current fundraiser is selling Cookie Dough. 
The reason for this request during the fundraiser is due to a change in the fundraiser’s purpose. The previous purpose was to help provide Mental Health Services through an independent contractor who cost about $6000/year. After the start of the fundraiser, the school was approached with an idea to include a FREE resource in the area instead, that can provide assistance to all students. 
